Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

June 19, 2020 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Helsel on Friday, June 19, 2020 at 8:45 a.m. via teleconference.  The meeting was conducted by teleconference due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and restrictions imposed by Governor Wolf and the Secretary of Health as a consequence thereof.  Members of the committee present were:




       James Helsel
`


       James Gross




       Stephen Libhart






       Carolyn Van Newkirk


Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Michael Winfield (Post & Schell), Bennett Chotiner (SARAA Board), Brian Enterline (SARAA Board), Nelva Wright (SARAA Board), Erik Hume (SARAA Board), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Public Comments:  None.

Minutes:  The minutes of the May 22, 2020 Executive Committee were deemed approved.

Financials & Dashboard (through May 2019):

Mr. Peiffer reported that the Total Operating Revenues YTD are down 27% from budget, or $3.5 million. Total Operating Expenses YTD were under budget 14.5%, or $1.2 million under budget.   YTD Net Operating Revenues is $2.3 million, down 48.6% from budget, and down 52% from last year.  On May 29, 2020 SARAA received a reimbursement of $3.3 million in CARES Act money.  The Variance to Budget is $2,051,963.  The bond coverage ratio is 1.01 vs. the requirement of 1.25.  On the Sales & Revenue Summary Report, there is 45% decline in enplaned passengers YTD.  Total Food, News & Gift Gross Sales is down 45.16% YTD.  Rental Car Sales were down 42.09% YTD.   Total Variable Revenue is down 38.76% YTD.  On the Fuel Flowage Report, Total Gallons are down 69% for May and down 23.63% YTD.  On the Accounts Receivable Trade Report, Allegiant paid $64,629 of their $237,059 amount due in the over 90-day balance, and they will send the rest of the money within the next few days.  The car rental company numbers have been adjusted for the MAGS, and Hertz has declared bankruptcy.
Approval of Advocacy Group Selection:
The interview team consisting of Mr. Helsel, Mr. Leonard, Mr. Libhart, Mr. Edwards and Mr. Stevens had a follow-up meeting via teleconference on Thursday, June 18th, 2020 to discuss the Advocacy Group selection.  Mr. Hume was also on the call.  It was decided that this matter should be tabled until September 2020, when staff would be in a better position to evaluate the financial situation of the airport.  
Other Matters:

Hertz Bankruptcy Matter:  Mr. Winfield reported to the Committee that there is a waivable conflict of interest regarding Post & Schell’s representation of SARAA in the Hertz Bankruptcy matter.  The issue will be submitted to the Board for consideration at the June Board meeting.
Adjournment:  Mr. Helsel adjourned the meeting at 9:05 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, July 24, 2020, 9:30 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA

Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards

Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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